December 17, 2024

VIA HAND DELIVERY
Michael J. Reso
Chief Administrative Officer/City Clerk
228-466-5457
mreso@baystlouis-ms.gov

Dear Chief Administrator Reso,

Please allow this letter to serve as notice that the Hancock County Democratic Executive Committee will conduct a Municipal Democratic Primary in Bay St. Louis in 2025, under authority of Mississippi Code Section 23-15-313 (2).

The County Democratic Executive Committee will function as the Temporary Municipal Democratic Executive Committee for the 2025 Municipal Primary. In your statutory function, please accept candidacy qualifying forms and fees from all Democratic candidates. We will collect these forms and fees from you at the appropriate time. Please also accept statements of candidacy from all electors seeking election to the Bay St. Louis Municipal Democratic Executive Committee for the 2025-2029 term on the April 1 ballot (no fee required).

We will be back in touch after January 2, 2025, regarding election certification training, poll worker hiring and training, election materials, candidate certification, primary election conduct, and all other details of the 2025 Democratic nomination process in Bay St. Louis.

Thank you for your service to democracy, and for your cooperation as we work together to provide the voters with the broadest possible opportunities to choose local leaders in an open and inclusive manner. If, at any time, you need to contact me, you may do so at 251-344-5195.

I wish for you a very Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.

Respectfully,

David K. Sauer Chairperson,

David K Same

Hancock County

Democratic Executive Committee